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Thanks to our MEDIA MAVENS for 
sponsoring our printed bulletin and website:  

 

Don Carter 
Nancy and Barry Horowitz 
Barbara Levine (Zòl) 

Allen (Zòl) and Zelda Mason 
Nancy and Steve Schwartz 
Judy and Alan Shuster  
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From the Rabbi 
Rabbi Cookie Lea Olshein 
 

Our Changing Jewish World 

Reform Judaism, by its very definition, acknowledges that the only thing that is constant in 
this world is change.  The reformers understood that the world around them was changing 
and they needed to adapt in order to stay relevant ï they wanted to adapt so they could reap 
the benefit of societyôs newly found inventions and philosophies. 
 
In that vein, on Friday, February 21st, Temple Israel is hosting Rabbi Hara Person who, on 
July 1, 2019, became the first woman to lead the Central Conference of American 
Rabbis.  Before taking on the role of Chief Executive Officer, Rabbi Person was the CCARôs 
Chief Strategy Officer, and was the Editor-in-Chief of the publishing arms of both the CCAR 
and the Union for Reform Judaism.  She also served congregations in Fire Island Pines, NY, 
and was an adjunct Rabbi at Brooklyn Heights Synagogue in NY. 
  
One area Rabbi Person is focusing on in her new role is embracing the rabbinateôs diversity, 
both in terms of gender (female Rabbis are one-third of CCAR membership) and career 
trajectories.  Even before her new position as CEO, she was a leader of the CCARôs ñTask 
Force on the Experience of Women in the Rabbinate,ò which looks at issues such as 
ñinstitutional gender-based bias, sexual assault and harassment, undermining behavior, and 
issues related to contracts, placement, and parental leave.ò  Under her leadership, the 
CCAR is also focusing on supporting non-pulpit Rabbis, who make up about 30% of the 
CCAR. 
 
Rabbi Person will speak about the changing nature of the rabbinate, as well as the changing 
nature of organized Jewish life.  Please do mark your calendars for this important Friday 
evening conversation and look for more details to follow. 
 
Also this month, I wanted to invite you to ñA Conversation About Anti-Semitism and Our 
Children,ò which will be held on Sunday morning, February 23rd at 10:15am, with our 
Religious School parents.  All are invited as we discuss how we see anti-Semitism exhibiting 
itself here in Palm Beach County and around our country today, as well as strategies to help 
our children (and grandchildren) respond. 
 
Yes, change is all around us and we here at Temple Israel are inviting you into the 
conversation about how both the Jewish community and the greater world is 
changing.  Therefore, this month, I leave you with the following prayer:  May we each 
embrace change as a possibility of a dynamic new beginning, leaving the past where it 
belongs in the past, so we can be open to the possibilities in front of us, if only we open our 
eyes to see.   
 
My door is always open é please let me know how I can help you on your Jewish journey.  

3 February 2020 



From the President 
Marty List 

 

As I begin my term as President, I am thankful for the warm wishes I have received from so 
many of you ï thank you for your support!  I am excited to serve and I welcome any 
constructive or creative ideas you may have to keep moving us forward.  I plan to use my 
monthly Koleynu article as an opportunity to highlight topics of importance for Temple 
Israel.  This month, I must highlight something very important to the Reform Movement ï the 
WZC. 
 

First established by Theodor Herzl as the Zionist Congress in 1897, the World Zionist 
Congress (WZC) is the legislative body of the World Zionist Organization, a non-
governmental entity that promotes Zionism.  The World Zionist Congress, also known as the 
Parliament of the Jewish People, is comprised of 500 delegates and meets in Jerusalem 
every five years, with its next meeting taking place in Jerusalem on October 20-23, 2020.  
The WZC meetings enable delegates to exert ideological influence on both Israeli society and 
the global Jewish agenda, as well as allocate financial and other resources to various 
organizations ï including the Reform Movement ï in Israel. 
 
Currently, the United States has 145 delegates in the WZC, the largest single delegation 
outside Israel.  Thanks to very strong Reform Movement voter turnout in the 2015 elections, 
39% of those delegates represent the Reform Movement and, as a result, they have been 

able to ensure that more than $4 million each year is being directed to the Israeli Reform 
Movement.  
 
A strong election turnout among North Americaôs Reform Jews and our supporters and allies 
will ensure that financial resources will continue to flow to our Israeli movement ï including 
Reform congregations and institutions.  It also will allow us to fill leadership positions in some 
of Israelôs national institutions, including the World Zionist Organization, the Jewish Agency 
For Israel and the Jewish National Fund. 
 
NOW, January 21 to March 11, 2020, is the time to elect delegates to the 38th WZC.  These 
elections determine the size of the American delegations to the Congress.  There are 13 
slates running in the 2020 election ï we ask you to vote for the #2 ï ñVote Reformò slate 

which represents ARZA (Association of Reform Zionists of America) and the Reform 
Movement. Participating in the WZC elections is the most direct way North American Jews 
can weigh in democratically about issues in Israel.  
 
We know how important Reform Judaism is to all of us and we need to have a strong voice to 
represent us.  Please help us increase our representation at the 38th World Zionist Congress 
ï    CAST YOUR VOTE at: https://azm.org/elections. 
 
Lôhitraot! 
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Membership Committee News 
Carol Safran and Amy Jonas, Membership Co-Chairs 

Changes are afoot in the Membership Committee!  Iôm happy to welcome Linda Solomon, Ellen 

Goldenson and Stephen Goldstein to our group.  Amy Jonas, my Co-Chair for the past two years, 

will be stepping down from that position but staying on the committee as the new Chair of 

Presidentôs Circle (with her husband, Michael.)  And weôll be working more closely with Karen 

Szteinberg who will be attending our meetings.  
 

Iôm looking forward to collaborating with our new, expanded group to continue to grow our current 

initiatives and start new ones.  After many months of preparation and planning led by Barry 

Horowitz, we are poised to launch the Ambassadors Program, pairing new members with more 

seasoned ones. Thanks to the leadership of Mark Simkowitz and Hugo Ottolenghi (and the 

contributions of Tracy Simkowitz and Debbie Hirsch), the Greeting Corps is stronger than ever.   

 

Our reputation as a warm and friendly congregation is well-deserved.  And thatôs not just because 

of the Greeting Corps, although our Greeters are terrific.  If youôve ever taken the time to talk to a 
guest at our Proneg or Oneg, or have gotten to know a fellow TI member better, thank you for 
making our congregation stronger.   

Guest Speaker:  RABBI HARA PERSON, CEO 

                                  Central Conference of American Rabbis (CCAR)  

 
Join us on Friday, February 21st, for a special Erev Shabbat!  Rabbi Person is 

the first woman to hold this esteemed position of CEO of CCAR.  Among other roles, she 
previously served as the Editor-in-Chief of URJ Books and Music, and has authored and 

edited countless publications on Judaism, womenôs rights and gender equality, the 
Reform movement and more.  Our Proneg begins at 6:00pm, worship service and 
presentation at 6:30pm, and an Oneg dessert reception follows.  This event is free and 
open to all so invite your friends! 

  Special Thanks Go Out to These Members of Temple Israelôs Greeting Corps 

 who served during January: 
 

Marlene Bogard 
Carol Garrett 
Jim Garrett 
Lynn Levy 

Terry Resk 
Carol Safran 
Ruth Salkin 
Tracy Simkowitz 

Linda Solomon 
Howard Solomon 

If you too would like to be a greeter, please contact:  

Mark Simkowitz, mgoose54@aol.com, (561) 762-7947 

Hugo Ottolenghi, hugoott@aol.com, (561) 818-2946 

mailto:mgoose54@aol.com
mailto:hugoott@aol.com


Temple Israel Brotherhood 
Mike Strauss, Brotherhood President  

Temple Israel Sisterhood 
Sandra Sternfeld, Sisterhood President 
 

2020 has arrived and this gives us the opportunity to reflect on 2019.   
 

We had added exciting programs but our goal of increased participation fell a bit short.  We need 

more people to attend our meetings and programs to make each worth our efforts.  Still, those who 
participated were thrilled with our programs and hopefully more will attend this year. 
 

While our Sisterhood Board remains unchanged, we have a significant loss since after several years 
of being our Treasurer, Roz Leopold, has decided to retire.  She will turn the books over and provide 

support.  Unfortunately, Sisterhood does not have any member with the skillset of a Treasurer.  We 
ask all members to consider this appointment and help our Sisterhood continue to effectively 
function. 
 

On January 30th, we will be doing the AARP Driver Safety course led by Sydelle Neustein (please 

reserve and get a discount on your insurance premium!)  On February 9th, we will bring back our 
ñChai Teaò by popular demand ï table-decorating, luncheon, rafflesé you donôt want to miss this 
fabulous event!    On March 25th, weôll be having ñYou Gotta Read This,ò where weôll discuss books 
weôve read and entice others to read them too. 
 

Looking forward to seeing you at our meetings and programs! 

The new year always brings new challenges and opportunities.  This is no different for Temple 

Israel and the Brotherhood.  Hopefully everyone is doing well as life gets back to normal after the 

holidays and time away with your family.   
 

I'd like to thank everyone who volunteered or attended the rice bagging after our annual Martin 

Luther King Jr. service.  While the Brotherhood will be relatively quiet in February with no events, 

March is shaping up to have some exciting opportunities to get involved.   
 

Besides events, the Brotherhood also sponsors other Temple happenings such as our upcoming 

Religious Schoolôs overnight zoo trip.  As always, keep an eye out for emails about upcoming 

events or chances to volunteer.   
 

We hope to see you soon at Temple Israel, and if you see me around, please stop me and 

say hello.   
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I just came across a Mussar story I have heard many times before but which still resonates with me 
because I keep forgetting its truth.  Maybe because its lessons are so simple and yet so hard. Maybe 
because it is a daily challenge and is at the heart of the Mussar curriculum for each of us.  It comes 
down to us from Alan Morinis. 
 

One beautiful Spring day, a group of students were in the home of Rabbi Yerucham Levovitz 
studying Mussar.  The Rabbi was outside enjoying the clarity of the day when he suddenly rushed 
into the house with a very agitated look on his face and cried out, ñI just came from the street and 
saw that all around me everything was growing!ò  Looking at his students, he asked, ñWhy arenôt you 
growing?ò  Rabbi Israel Salanter taught the same lesson this way: ñThe greatest sound in the 
cosmos is the sound of someone changing and growing from it.ò 
 

Mussar is all about growing from within.  It is about listening and noticing our inner world.  But here is 
the part of Mussar that we overlook.  We grow from within by learning how we act/react with the 
world outside of us.  That is what is meant by a spiritual curriculum.  The world outside teaches us.  
The driver in the car in front of us, sitting at a light and looking down at his or her lap and ignoring 
that the signal has turned green, instructs us.  Do we sit and quietly seethe?  Do we lean on our horn 
and signal our anger and impatience?  Do we gently ñbeepò a reminder to pay attention?  How we 
respond is a spiritual lesson.  And each is a growth moment.  It is in Salanterôs words: ñthe sound of 
someone changing and growing from it.ò  
 

Every experience we have can teach.  We just need to listen and notice our feelings, our reactions 
and emotions.  But it means we have to slow down and give ourselves the gift of silence, the gift of 
listening, the gift of our ñselvesò.  

TRAVEL PEARLS 

Wednesday, February 5th at 7:00 pm 
 

This 3rd class in a series of 3 offers practical pearls in choosing and booking trips, 

packing tips, handling obstacles, staying safe, personal awareness and etiquette ï to 

provide maximal travel experiences and lifelong memories.  Facilitator Alan Shuster 

has visited over 165 countries and can answer many of your questions!  Free and 

open to all.  For more information, call the Office at (561) 833-8421. 

WHAT DOES IT MEAN TO BE A GOOD JEW?   

* New Evening Sessions ï Back by Request! * 

February 25, March 3, 16, 24, 31 at 6:30 ï 7:45 pm 
 

It is a Jewish thought that goodness is more likely to lead to happiness than 

happiness to lead to goodness. This class, led by Bob Kanner, will discuss 

and explore Jewish ideas of goodness and in-class readings will be 

provided. The five-class discussion will focus on Aleinu, The Prophets, Reform Judaism & 

Rabbi Levy, Holiness, and What is a Mensch.  There is no cost and the class is open to all.  

RSVP to the Temple Office at (561) 833-8421. 

The Mussar Moment 
Rabbi Emeritus Howard Shapiro  
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I recently embarked upon a 7İ-year study program called Daf Yomi.  It is a study initiative which 

started about 100 years ago to learn a page of Talmud every single day.  The new cycle just 

started in the beginning of January and on the 4th page of Talmud, there is a discussion about 

how Moses always made sure to be aware of his lack of knowledge, rather than speak wrongly. 

 
I have now been in my position for about half a year at Temple Israel and thankfully I am not 

needing to answer ñI donôt knowò nearly as much.  It is reassuring that our tradition teaches us 

that there are  times when not knowing an answer is acceptable and stating so is not a wrong 

answer ï instead, it is an answer that asks for help.  I look forward to continuing learning more 

about our Temple Israel community and building my knowledge base continuously.  The Talmud 

discussion is also a lesson for our youth.  It is important for us to teach our students to be 

comfortable with an unknown answer and to express that, to teach them to ask questions.  

 
This last month has been a space of much growth by our students, as we have re-started our 

TWIPTY youth group board.  It is a joint board for both High School and Middle School.  Our new 

President is Jordyn Strauss, our Co-Vice Presidents are Jordan Matias and Sophia Feuer, and 

our Youth Group Liaison is Aiden Conde.  They have had their first board meeting and are 

excited to help develop and build our youth membership.  In January, we had a blast doing yoga 

with one of our Religious School parents, Jill Douglas.   

 

It has been a joy to see how much our younger students have grown throughout the first half of 

the year.  Our younger kids are looking forward to going to the Zoo for our annual overnight and 

we thank the Brotherhood for their financial support in helping make this trip possible.  Our older 

teens will soon have the opportunity to spend the weekend in Tampa with other Jewish Teens 

around the state celebrating their Jewish Identity, something we can all be excited to be proud 

about today. 

 

In Religious School we are continuing with our Temple Tots program that will be meeting this 

semester on February 23rd, April 19th and May 17th.  Please pass the word along about this 

fabulous monthly program for our youngest Pre-K kids and their families.  There is always music, 

nosh and a craft.  

 

As for our older children, our 2nd ï 4th graders are continuing their exploration of Jewish values 

and holidays throughout the year while our 5th graders are continuing their exploration of Jewish 

heroes, both biblical and modern.  Lastly, our middle school group will be exploring the themes of 

friendships, relationship and Israel.  We always enjoy the new music that we learn in our Music 

program which makes our Sunday mornings all the more interesting and upbeat.   

 
We are very busy here at Temple Israel with our youth and we wouldnôt have it any other way!  

Religious School 
Jackie Klein, Religious School Director 
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Our Religious School kids enjoying yoga after religious instruction  

PURIM is approaching along with our annual  
ñUpside Down Dinnerò and special Erev Shabbat service 

on Friday, March 6th. 
 

Dinner begins at 5:45pm sponsored by our generous Brotherhood.  
This is such a fun experience enjoyed by all ages!  This evening is 
open to all ï invite your friends ï and come in a costume if you 
wish!  More information will be distributed shortly, but mark down 

the RSVP date of March 3rd.  For more information, call the Temple 
Office at (561) 833-8421. 
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LEARN TO PLAY AMERICAN MAH JONGG 
 

Thursdays:  February 6, 13, 20, 27, March 5, 12 ï at 1:00-2:30pm 
 

Klezmer Band at our Night of 100 Menorahs, generously sponsored by Eunice & Jim Baros  
in memory of Allen Mason and in honor of Dr. Richard Shugarman 

JOIN US AT SERVICES EVEN WHEN YOUôRE AWAY!  
 

Our Erev Shabbat services are live-streamed and archived on Facebook 

so you can still experience services with us when youôre out of town or 

canôt attend (and you donôt even need a Facebook account to watch!) 
 

If youôre on Facebook, please LIKE our page and join us at ñTemple Israel, West 

Palm Beachò!   For more information, call our Office at (561) 833-8421. 
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Temple Israel helps out at St. Georgeôs Church Christmas dinner 

on December 25th  


